
 

  Newsletter 
 

Important  
Dates 
Please refer to our 
website calendar for a 
full list of 2020 school 
dates. 

 

February 18 

Special Religious 
Education and Ethics 
commences 

 

February 19 

Meet the teacher 3.30-
5.30 

 

March 9 

Anaphylaxis 
Presentation K-4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome  
Welcome to the 2020 school year at RLPS. We start the year with over 300 students, two 
new class teachers and our newly completed teaching and learning facilities. On Monday 
over 70 new students and their families became part of the RLPS community. We extend a 
special welcome to these families and wish them well for the years ahead.  
 
As a school we are thinking of the challenges faced by many school communities across 
the country as they deal with the consequences of a horrific fire season. Some of our 
families faced their own struggles as they were caught up in evacuations along the South 
Coast. These circumstances have given many of us a sense of gratitude for the safe and 
secure homes and school we enjoy.  
 
Our teaching team has expanded this year. The full staff list is included on the following 
page but we make special mention of our two newly appointed teachers. We welcome 
Jessica Mynett from Beauty Point PS and are very relieved that our highly regarded 
Annalisa Fedele has accepted permanent employment at RLPS. Brad Lye has also joined us 
as a full time teacher this year after a successful year supporting our school on a casual 
basis in 2019.  
 
In 2019 our school developed in many positive ways during a busy construction schedule. 
In 2020 we are looking forward to improving what we do even further without the 
distractions of the massive physical re-development. Our school planning processes will 
examine the key projects which will drive ongoing improvement and define the strategies 
to achieve them. 
 
On behalf of the RLPS team I thank you for choosing RLPS and look forward to working 
with you and your family in 2020. 
 
Dan Sprange 
Principal 
 

Term 1, Week 1 Friday 7 February 2020 
 



   

 

 Coronavirus 
As you would be aware Australian and NSW Health Authorities have instructed schools to advise staff and 
students to avoid school for a period of 14 days if they have been in China recently or in contact with someone 
with a confirmed case of Coronavirus. RLPS has followed this advice and ensured staff and students are 
adhering to these recommendations. In circumstances such as these it is common for the community to have 
their own views on how to stay safe. As a government school we follow recommendations of the Australian 
Chief Medical Officer and only adjust our actions when this advice changes. It is important for students to 
understand any children who have followed the quarantine procedure and have returned to school following 
this are not considered a health risk. It would be easy for students to associate Coronavirus with students who 
have a Chinese background. Given this it is important for parents and teachers to ensure such discrimination 
does not occur and to have appropriate discussions with children who may be confused or scared by opinions 
about the virus. If you require more information regarding Coronavirus and NSW Public Schools please refer to 
the detailed advice provided below or contact the school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 Staff 
Leadership Team  
Dan Sprange (Principal) 
Douha Abdulkhalek (Assistant Principal, Stage 1 Leader, Learning and Support Coordinator) 
Glen Grunfelder (Assistant Principal Monday to Tuesday, Early Stage 1 Leader) 
Winny Tang (Relieving Assistant Principal, Stage 2 Leader) 
Jake Brittain (Relieving Assistant Principal (Wednesday to Friday, Stage 3 Leader) 
 
Early Stage 1 Teachers 
Alison Rigney KR (Lead Teacher), Leisl Hall KH, Raizza Aguisanda KA and Brad Lye KL 
 
Stage 1 Teachers 
Annalisa Fedele 1/2F, Jody Ellis 1/2E, Jo Moriarty/Anna Yuen 1/2MY and Jessica Mynett 1/2M 
 
Stage 2 Teachers 
Winny Tang 3/4T, Max Ainsworth 3/4A and Elisa Stanizzo 3/4S 
 
Stage 3 Teachers 
Berna Nakhle 5/6N and Jake Brittain 5/6B 
 
Support Teachers 
Libbi Stewart Slaats (Library and Learning and Support) 
Anna Yuen (Learning and Support – Wednesday) 
Lucy Mclean (School Counsellor) 
 
School Administration 
Liz Keast (Administration Manager) 
Margaret Stewart (Administration Officer) 
Michelle Wai (Administration Assistant) 
Shaun McGuire (General Assistant) 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Audb 

 

Absence notifications 
All student absences require an explanation or an exemption 
including partial absences such as when a student arrives at 
school late. The school is required to follow up these absences to 
ensure an explanation is given. To assist in this process we will be 
sending automated messages via email and phone text to 
prompt parents to inform the school the reason for absence. If 
you receive one of these notification please respond by emailing 
or calling the school. 

  

Swimming Carnival 
The Swimming Carnival is always a good way to start the school year and our students enjoyed the experience again 
this week. The event was very well organised and run with the generous support of many parents especially Debbie 
Bell and Adam Lewis who provided swimmer support throughout the day. RLPS has a large number of very capable 
swimmers who train hard and love competing. Thanks to the work of RLPS parent Ian Allan we were able to compare 
race times to the RLPS records on the day and acknowledge a number of record breaking swims. Thank you to the 
organising teachers, Ms Fedele, Mr Ainsworth, Ms Moriarty and Mr Brittain.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Scripture and Ethics Classes 
SRE and Ethics classes will commence in Week 4 
on Tuesday 18 February. Students are allocated 
to classes based on historical preferences. If 
you have changed your preference please 
inform the school as soon as possible.   



 

 

 
Thanks to some excellent student 
leadership in 2019 RLPS responded to the 
bushfire crisis and the plight of Koalas by 
adopting four Koalas at the Port 
Macquarie Animal Hospital. Two RLPS 
students Charlotte and James stopped in 
to see the Koalas on their way north at 
Christmas time. Our koalas are doing well 
and one of them recovered enough to 
return to the wild. Well done RLPS and 
thank you for sharing your experiences 
James and Charlotte. 
 
 

 

Student Supervision 
RLPS staff supervise students before 
school from 9am and until the 
school bell goes at 3.25pm. Students 
attending school outside these hours 
are not able to be supervised. If you 
are unable to provide supervision 
outside of the prescribed hours 
please make alternative 
arrangements or contact the school 
to discuss your circumstances. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RLPS Koalas 

Road Safety and Parking 
Our school is becoming a busier 
place with approximately 60 new 
families now travelling to and from 
school each day. This means there is 
some increased traffic and demand 
for parking. If you are travelling to 
school please respect all parking 
restrictions and the needs of our 
neighbours including their driveways 
and thoroughfares. The bus bay at 
the front of the school is pick up and 
drop off zone before and after 
school. Please do not park in this 
location for more than 2 minutes or 
leave your vehicle unattended. 
Parking is most often available in 
Barnstaple Road a short walk away. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gold (Again) 

Lily continues to walk 
her way into first place 
in athletics events. Last 
Sunday she qualified for 
the NSW State 
Championship 
Racewalk at Sydney 
Olympic Park after 
winning the 1.1km 
event for our local 
region. Well done Lily. 
We wish you strong 
legs and a personal best 
performance next 
month.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Whole School Assembly 
Every even week students will participate in a whole school assembly on a Thursday afternoon from 2.45. 
The purpose of this assembly is to celebrate student success, develop unity, share classroom learning and 
engage parents. Each class has an opportunity to run the assembly and share something from learning 
programs. Parents are invited to attend, especially when their child’s class is presenting. The schedule is 
provided below and we look forward to sharing this time with you. 

 
 
   
 
  

Term  Week Class Hosting Secret Teacher 

1 2 5/6B Winny 

4 5/6N Elisa 

6 3/4T Berna 

8 Parent Interviews 
 

2 2 3/4A Leisl 

4 3/4S Alison 

6 1/2F Brad 

8 1/2M Anna 

3 2 1/2MY Annalisa 

4 1/2E Raizza 

6 KA Max 

8 KL Jody 

4 2 KR Jessica 

4 KH Jake 

6 TBA TBA 

8 Presentation Day 
 



 

 

Support Our Touch Football 
This Sunday four RLPS students will participate in the METS Touch Footy Gala at Timbrell Park.  Oscar and Jude 
Wilson in the U8 boys team and Sorcha and Lily in the U10 girls team.  This is the last gala day before the teams 
head to Wagga Wagga on 20 February to compete in the NSW Junior State Cup. If you feel like supporting them 
come down to Timbrell Park from 8am on Sunday 9 February to see all the action and cheer them on.  The BBQ will 
be fired up so grab a sausage sizzle breakfast while you are there. 

 

 
 
  



 

 

 
 
   



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
YOGA & RELAXATION CLASSES – EXPRESS YOUR INTEREST! 
 
In partnership with local small business Well Street, we are keen to offer lunchtime Yoga and Relaxation 
classes for our students. We are exploring the level of interest in these classes being offered in 2020.  
 
Class Information 
 
These classes get kids moving, building their fitness, flexibility and co-ordination through age-appropriate 
yoga. We also introduce them to important breathing exercises to encourage calmness and self regulation, 
building their ability to deal with stress and anxiety. These techniques are also extremely beneficial for 
children who battle with sleep. 
 
Overall these classes are a great way to provide kids an avenue for mindfulness practice in school and to 
promote overall student wellbeing. 
 
How it works 
•Classes would be held during lunchtime, once a week. 
•Ages K-6, all welcome! 
•Classes would run for four weeks and cost $10/class – $40 in total. 
•Children would still have time to eat lunch and have a toilet break. 
•It’s a great way to calm and focus the kids ahead of afternoon learning! 
 
Express your interest 
 
Would your child be interested in attending lunchtime yoga and relaxation classes? 
 
Express your interest here via the Well Street website - it only takes a minute! 
wellstreet.com.au 
  

https://wellstreet.com.au/help-promote-your-childs-health-and-wellbeing-2/register-your-interest/
https://wellstreet.com.au/help-promote-your-childs-health-and-wellbeing-2/meet-the-team/


 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

Coronavirus 
Update advice for Parents – 2 February 2020 
Current advice from the Australian Government Department of Health for parents in regards to the Novel Coronavirus 
is: 

• Any student and staff arriving in Australia from 1 February 2020 who has been in mainland China or transited 
through mainland China (not just Hubei province) is excluded from school and child care services for a period of 
14 days from the date they left mainland China as the Novel Coronavirus’ incubation period can be as long as 
two weeks.    

• Any confirmed case of Novel Coronavirus will be excluded until they are medically cleared to return 
• Close contact of a confirmed case of Novel Coronavirus will be excluded for 14 days since last contact with the 

confirmed case.  
• Any student and staff arriving before 1 February our previous advice remains that students and staff who were 

in Hubei province are excluded from school or child care services for 14 days, and those who were in the rest of 
China are requested not to not attend school or child care services for a period of 14 days after leaving China. 

• More information can be found at NSW Health. 
Students who returned to Australia from mainland China more than 14 days ago and have shown no symptoms are able 
to return to school. 
 
The Ministry of Health has processes in place to identify any close contacts of cases confirmed in Australia. Advice about 
not attending school would be provided to these close contacts by the Ministry of Health. 
There has been a small number of confirmed cases of novel coronavirus in NSW. 
 
Consistent with current guidelines, staff and students who are unwell with respiratory illness should remain at home 
until symptoms resolve. In accordance with our current practice if any child becomes unwell we will implement 
our infection control guidelines and follow the advice provided by the Ministry of Health as appropriate. 
 
The Department of Education will continue to work with the Ministry of Health to monitor and respond to the unfolding 
international novel coronavirus situation. 
 
 
Sydney Buses - Service adjustments from Sunday 9 February 
 
Timetable adjustments will occur on many Inner West bus routes from Sunday 9 February, to support more reliable 
journeys.  There are also minor changes to the timetables of some school services.  
 
Trip planning and further information 
 
Parents and students are encouraged to plan their trip to see if these timetable changes will impact the way that 
they currently travel to and from school.  More information, including timetables, maps, Trip Planning and school 
service details is available at transportnsw.info.  You can also view school service information on the Transit 
Systems website – transitsystems.com.au . 
 
Student Opal Card Reminder 
 
Please ensure your students are aware of the condition of use of their Opal Card, and the importance of carrying 
and using their card whenever they travel. 
 
It is a condition of travel that all students tap on with their Student Opal card every time they board the bus, and tap 
off when they alight.  This allows Transport for NSW and bus operators to assess the patronage of bus services, 
including School Special buses, to ensure that resources are used efficiently and meet customer demand. 
 
If you have any questions about these service changes, please contact Peter Whitney, Area Manager Business 
Support Services on (02) 8778 5887. 
  

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/hubei-contacts-and-travellers.aspx


 

  



 

 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 
 


